Cherry Hill pay-to-play ban endorsed
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CHERRY HILL

Mayor Bernie Platt and the township council endorsed an ordinance Monday that would prohibit Cherry Hill elected officials from participating in pay-to-play politics.

The endorsement came after months of delay.

The governing body also stated it will conduct a public hearing and final vote on the ordinance at a special meeting Aug. 3.

The abrupt announcement came on the same day Township Clerk Nancy Saffos publicly advised the council that a citizens group had collected enough registered voter signatures to put a pay-to-play reform ordinance on the ballot in November. The Cherry Hill Pay-to-Play Reform Committee submitted more than 2,600 signatures to the clerk's office July 2. It needed exactly 2,397 to be certified as valid for the ordinance to make the ballot.

More than 60 residents from across Cherry Hill collected signatures door-to-door and at public events and youth sports games. They presented petitions to neighborhood organizations and civic associations.

In the end, they gathered more than 3,600 voter signatures, said Bob Shinn, a township resident who helped lead the effort.

Monday's endorsement of the anti-pay-to-play measure by mayor and council came as a complete surprise to the reform committee.

"We thought they were going to fight it," Shinn said. "I guess they decided they didn't want it to be an election issue."

The mayor's office and three council seats are up for grabs in this November's election. Platt is running for re-election as are Councilmen John Amato and Dennis Garbowski.

"You've come out and taken credit for all the work we've done," said Jim Morris, who helped collect signatures, at Monday's meeting. "I think what you've done is really insincere."

The mayor and council said they did considerable research before deciding to support the ordinance, which is modeled after a measure crafted by the Center for Civic Responsibility, a Metuchen-based nonpartisan group.

By way of example, the council also passed on Monday a resolution to ban former township employees from doing work with the township for two years after they retire, resign or depart from Cherry Hill.

"In our township we have a legislative process and we do not make knee-jerk reactions about public policy," Platt said. "We reviewed this legislation and made sure it would benefit our overall community."

Last month, Councilwoman Marlyn Kalitan's effort to introduce the model ordinance failed. Also, Platt and the council failed to act on the same ordinance in 2005 when citizens urged them to pass the measure.

Pay-to-play is a practice where elected officials reward political campaign contributors by awarding them professional service contracts, often at an inflated price. Professional contracts for services such as legal, engineering and accounting work fall outside the state's competitive bidding laws.

The pay-to-play reform ordinance would significantly limit the political contributions that professionals doing business with the township can make to Cherry Hill candidates.

Professionals would be permitted to contribute a total of $2,500 annually. Violators would be banned from Cherry Hill contracts for four years.

Members of the reform committee vowed to monitor the mayor and council to make sure the ordinance isn't repealed after November's election.

"People should feel empowered and not down at this moment," said Joyce Alexander Walker, a former councilwoman and a reform committee leader. "This only happened because of your efforts. It should empower a feeling that you can affect government."
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